
58     |   wmu.com/Children Missions Journey: Kids Leader     |   59

Earn a Badge
Pen Pals
Award this badge to children who connect via letter with senior adults in your community—they are a wealth 
of wisdom, creativity, and love, and many would happily encourage children in your church!

■ SUPPLIES
■■ stationery ■■ pens ■■ stickers ■■ envelopes

Before your meeting, contact a local senior living facility and ask if there are several adults who would like to 
correspond by letter with your CA members. Write down their names.

1. �Encourage children to write letters to the senior adults, addressing them as “Mr. [first name]” or “Ms.
[first name].” The letters can include what your CA group has been learning and information about what
the child likes to do (Note: make sure children do not include any personal information, like their last
name, phone number, address, etc.). Letters should also include questions they would like for their senior
friend to answer.

2. �Have each child fold his or her letter and place in an envelope. Write the senior adult’s name on the
outside of the envelope. Allow children to add stickers or draw something on the envelope.

3. �Deliver the letters as a bundle to the senior living facility and ask the social worker or your contact there
to deliver them.

Individual Achievement
Missions Expedition: Keep
1. �Missions Expeditionsm is the individual achievement plan for Children in Actionsm. Obtain a copy of

Missions Expedition.
2. �Focus on the “Keep” growth area. Using Missions Expedition, select a project from this growth area for

your CAs. Many projects are appropriate for more than one grade.
3. Gather the supplies children will need.
4. Discuss: Why is it important that we know and study Scripture?
5. �Say: Today we will discover another way to keep Scripture in our minds and in front of us on a frequent

basis.
6. Have each child complete his or her project.
7. �As children prepare for this activity, remember to take plenty of pictures to share on social media and

during your recognition service.

Just for Kids
Sidewalk Squares
■ SUPPLIES
■■ sidewalk chalk

Before your session, secure a large paved area outdoors that is free from traffic.

1. �Use chalk to draw a very large square on the pavement, and divide that square into four equal squares.
Each square should be large enough for ¼ of your children to be in it at the same time.

2. �Use chalk to label the four squares with the following: All About Peru, Jonathan and David, The Wells
Family, and Share God’s Love.

3. Instruct ¼ of your group to stand in each square. Call attention to the labels on each square.
4. �Give each child a piece of sidewalk chalk. Say: When I say Go! you will have two minutes to draw whatever

you remember about the topic in your square, but leave space for others to draw in the square, also.
5. �After two minutes, instruct children to rotate clockwise to the next square and add new drawings to the

ones already there.
6. Repeat Step 5 two more times.
7. When children have finished drawing in each square, ask children to share one thing they drew.
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Use this resource to 
reinforce what your child  is 
learning every month in your 
children’s missions group.

NOTES FROM YOUR 
CHILD’S LEADERS:

WMU® grants permission for leaders 
to copy this page for each child’s 
parent(s) or guardian(s).

Family Missions Focus

This month, children are learning about Jim and Mandy Wells and their children, Micah 
(10) and Ellie (8), who tell people in Peru about Jesus through visiting indigenous
people in remote areas of the Andes Mountains and by conducting a Kids’ Club to share 
Bible stories with children and moms in a low-income area of Lima. 
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Bible Focus
Children are learning from 1 Samuel 20 that Jonathan and David were such faithful 
friends that Jonathan saved David’s life when King Saul was angry. Read together 
1 Samuel 20:16–23 and 35–42. Say together 1 Samuel 20:17,  then say it from 
memory. Write the letters F-R-I-E-N-D down the left side of a piece of paper. 
Thinking together, identify a phrase starting with each letter that describes how a 
friend helps others. (Examples: Finds ways to help. Reaches out when they missed 
school. Etc.)

Ministry Focus

Jim and Mandy Wells, along with their children Micah and Ellie, work with their 
church to share Jesus in Lima, Peru through Kids’ Club each Saturday morning. They 
serve breakfast and have Bible stories and activities for children, plus Bible study for 
the moms. Consider working with your pastor or children’s minister to sponsor a one-
time Afternoon Bible Club at your home during the upcoming summer months. Invite 
neighborhood children to come for a couple of hours to share a game, a Bible story, 
a craft, and simple snacks. Follow up with those who don’t attend church and invite 
them to come to yours.

Missions Focus
➤ ➤ ➤ VBS is Tons of Fun
Find out the dates and times for your church’s Vacation Bible School. Offer to
provide transportation so neighborhood children can attend.

�➤ ➤ ➤ Encouraging Email
Pray together for the Wells family in Peru, and then write an email to tell them
you prayed. Use the email address jwells1@imb.org. Your children might want to
especially include a note to the Wells children, Micah and Ellie. Let your children
know missionaries have busy schedules and can’t always answer emails, so they
might not get an answer.

➤ ➤ ➤ Remember to Pray
Women in Peru are famous for their beautifully woven skirts, blankets, and other
items. Find a woven item in your home, such as a place mat or scarf, and display it in
your living room during May as a reminder to pray for the Wells family and for people
in Peru who need to hear about Jesus.

Friend 
to FriendPeru:

mailto:jwells1@imb.org
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